Email: <u>kurdishlobbyaus@gmail.com</u>
Website: <u>www.kurdishlobbyaustralia.com</u>



Postal Address:

Suite 401, Level 4, 5 Celebration Drive, Bella Vista NSW 2153 Australia

19 April 2021

Director Musa Ahmad Barzani Foundation

Dear Musa Ahmad,

Kurdish Lobby Australia would like to thank you for all your humanitarian work in the Kurdistan Region of Iraq and abroad, which admirably underlines your slogan "It is a privilege to serve one's own people". We are particularly impressed withy your work in Disability, Orphans and with Women and hope you continue the great effort.

Kurdish Lobby Australia (KLA) is a not-for-profit organisation that advocates for all people in the Kurdistan Regions by writing reports, statements and letters to the Australian Government and international organisations. We have done some small Humanitarian projects such as raising and distributing funds for earthquake victims in Kermanshah, supporting Afrin refugees in Sulaimani, and having water tested for heavy metals in Judi camp in Makhmour (finding that the water is extremely polluted). We attach a copy of this report. For more information about our activities please see our website http://www.kurdishlobbyaustralia.com..

At KLA, we believe in collaboration and in supporting other organisations like the Barzani Foundation to help communities in all four Kurdistan regions, especially when they face natural disasters, war, economic hardship and health crises. Please let us know if there are any ways we can cooperate with each other in the future.

If a KLA member travels to Kurdistan we hope our member can visit your office to further align our objectives and provide support.

Yours Sincerely,

Eziz Bawermend BSc MBA

Co-Chair President Kurdish Lobby Australia

M: +61 402 964 627 Tel: +612 8987-4530 Dr Gina Lennox BSc PhD Co-Chair Public Officer Kurdish Lobby Australia